Dear editor, dear Jirg,

Thank you for your message and the request for minor revision which we received on March 31, 2022.
We look forward to hearing from you and to see this paper published soon.

We have added two paragraphs and an illustration combing our with the Luterbacher et al. (2004)
datasets. All changes are highlighted in yellow.

Kind regards

Markus Stoffel, in the name of all co-authors



